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Principal’s Report 

Well after a great break, everyone has started Term 2 with 

maximum energy and enthusiasm. This term will have so 

many different things on offer for us all, and I am sure many 

memories will be created! 

Charlie Pilgrim (or A Beginners Guide to Time Travel) 

Our 4/5/6 class had the opportunity to enjoy this fabulous 

show on Thursday at Kingscliff HS. It was a performance by 

the Drama faculty and involved students from Yrs 8-10. What 

a terrific show it was! Funny, interesting and thought 

provoking. As usual, our students displayed excellent 

manners and respect and therefore represented us all 

perfectly. Many thanks to Roberto, Roz and Terri for providing 

transport for us. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ANZAC Day 

This week our classes have been learning lots about ANZAC 

Day, and what it means to all of us. We usually march as a 

school at the local ANZAC Day parade in Kingscliff, however 

unfortunately due to Covid restrictions, schools are unable to 

do so this year. We will however, be hosting our own ANZAC 

Day ceremony at school on Monday 26th April at 10:45am. 

This will include Austin performing the ‘Last Post’ for us with 

his saxophone. We welcome any parents or community 

members to join us for this event. 

Term 2 Scripture and Ethics 

This term, the students from 4/5/6 who have nominated to 

learn Ethics and the 2/3 students who have nominated for 

Scripture will participate in lessons each Friday from 11:45am 

until 12:20pm. We are very pleased to welcome Mrs Laura 

Shaw to our school to lead the scripture lessons following the 

retirement of Mrs Shirley Cornwell. These lessons will 

commence in Week 2. 

Mark Your Calendar 

• 7 May  RESTA Reptile Workshop 

• 28 April  First Aid and CPR for Adults Course 

• 4 May  Applications due for KHS Year 7  

   2022 Endeavour Class 

• 3 May  District Cross Country - Bilambil 

• 11 May  NAPLAN starts for Year 3 & 5 

• Wednesdays Canteen Lunch 

• Fridays  Yr 4/5/6 Ethics & Yr 2/3 Scripture 

   Tropical Fruit World Friday Lunch 

Small Schools Cross Country 

As we know, the Small School Cross Country was 

postponed at the end of Term 1, and with our school 

calendar so busy, we are unfortunately unable to attend 

the rescheduled one. We will be therefore choosing 

students to attend the District carnival at Bilambil from 

those we know are strong distance runners and who are 

interested in competing.  

P&C Meeting 

Our P&C Committee is hosting a get-together at the 

Kingscliff Hotel on Tuesday 27th April. The idea of this 

meeting is to brain-storm and discuss fund raising ideas 

as well as spending priorities for our school. Please 

contact Brooke either directly or through the P&C 

Facebook page to confirm your attendance or even share 

any ideas you may have. 

Music Trivia Night 

Do you remember the hugely successful Music Trivia that 

our school hosted in 2019 at the Kingscliff Bowling Club? 

Well the next one is set for Saturday night, 29th May. 

More details to follow, but note this date down in your 

diary as it’s bound to be even more fun than the last one! 

SRC Clubs 

Our SRC group have been very busily planning and 

organising fun lunch time activities for all students. 

Starting next week our students can join clubs that 

provide activities in chess, fitness, singing, drawing and 

cuddly toys. This should be a great opportunity for our 

kids to enjoy. Thank you to Ms K for her work around 

getting this together for our students. 

Sport 

This term our students will be enjoying a rotating sport 

program each Friday. Each week the whole school join in 

together for 10 minutes of skipping to warm up followed 

by a session of fun sports and games and finishing with 

10 minutes of cool-down mindful activities. It should be 

great! 

continued over page... 
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AVOCADO TREE SEEDLINGS 

FOR SALE 
 

Grafted Hass 

Approximately 60cm High 
 

1-4 seedlings $30 each 

5+ seedlings $25 each 
 

Please phone the school on 02 6677 7221 to place 

an order. 
 

With thanks to 

 

 

 

for supporting our small school  

by donating the seedlings. 

 

While stocks last 

New 

FRIDAY LUNCH MENU 
 

From Week 2 Term 2 2021 

 

1/2 Chicken Salad Wrap with chips 

1/2 Ham Salad Wrap with chips 

1/2 Salad Wrap (V) with chips 

Breaded Chicken Strips and chips 

 

$5.50 each 

 

Please return order slips to the office  

by Thursday 

 

Gluten Free available 

Mayonnaise used includes egg 

Kitchen is not a nut free zone 

HEARING CHECKS 

Kindergarten Students are being offered the opportunity to undertake a Hearing Check, utilising the hearing screening App 

Sound Scouts. This check is conducted at Duranbah Public School, it’s free of charge and will take only 10 minutes. It is 

being offered initially to all Kindergarten students and a Parent Consent Form has been sent home today. Other year levels 

can participate, on request.  

Please contact the school for an additional Parent Consent Form, if you would like your older child/ren to participate in the 

Hearing Check. Please return the Consent Form/s to school by Friday 30 April, 2021. 

Sound Scouts is supported by: 

REMINDER Stewart House donation envelopes 

are due back to the school by 7th May. 

RESTA REPTILE SAFETY WORKSHOP is being 

held for our students on 7th May 2021. Students 

will have the opportunity to meet a variety of 

snakes, lizards, turtles and possibly scorpions 

and spiders. The cost for the workshop is $6.00. 

Please return permission notes with payment to 

the school office by Wednesday 28 April. 

HOODIES As we come into the cold weather, its 

time to think about rugging up! The school office 

has Hoodies available in all sizes for $30.00 

The ADULT CPR AND FIRST AID COURSE will 

be held on Wednesday 28 April from 8.45am - 

3.00pm. There are still 3 places available. If you 

would like to participate please contact the school 

office on 02 6677 7221. 

Principal’s Report continued… 

SRC & Yr6 Leaders 

At Monday’s assembly which commences at 2.15pm, the students 

who form these two very important groups within our school will be 

presented with their badges. Parents are very welcome to attend this 

assembly to be part of this special moment. 

Friday Lunches 

You will see the menu for the Tropical Fruit World Friday lunches 

which will start next week. Armed with feedback from our P&C, they 

have reorganised the meals on offer to make them both more 

affordable and hopefully more palatable for the students. Always feel 

free to forward any feedback you have about these to us at school. 

Thanks again to everyone for a terrific start to Term 2. Have an 

enjoyable weekend. 

Jason Ellem 

Principal 
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Zucchini Muffins 

Ingredients 

2 zucchinis, grated & liquid squeezed 

out 

1 carrot, grated 

125g tin corn kernels, drained 

1 small red onion, finely diced 

1 cup baby spinach leaves, chopped 

1 cup wholemeal self-raising flour 

6 eggs, beaten 

1 cup reduced-fat tasty cheese, grat-

ed 

Method 

1. Preheat oven to 180oC. Line a 12-
hole muffin tin with muffin liners. 

2. Heat a non-stick frypan over medi-
um heat and cook the onion until 
translucent. Allow to cool. 

3. Place all ingredients into a large 
mixing bowl and mix until well com-
bined. 

4. Divide the mixture between the 12 
muffin liners. Bake for 25 to 30 
minutes or until muffins are golden 
and a skewer comes out clean. 

Tip 

Great served hot or cold! 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 

 

In recognition of Anzac Day 2021, Richmond Tweed Regional Library invites you to watch a  

recording of the Anzac story ‘Dreaming Soldiers’ by Catherine Bauer, and a demonstration of World  

War I memorabilia from an Australian War Memorial box. 

 

Access 

This event can be accessed anytime via the library YouTube channel at 

www.youtube.com/richmondtweedregionallibrary 
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